

ITCHINGFIELD PARISH COUNCIL 
Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday 24th July 2017
Present:
Cllr Penny Simpson - Chairman
Cllr Victoria Barrett
Cllr Brian O'Connor 
Cllr James Sheppard
Cllr Matt Treasure-Jones

The Clerk Jan Critchley
County Cllr Amanda Jupp
District Cllr Patricia Youtan

98
Declaration of Acceptance of Office


Alan Strudley was not well enough to attend our meeting this evening so will join the Parish


Council in September when he will sign the Declaration of Acceptance of Office.
99
Apologies for Absence Cllr Alan Peers, Cllr Sanjeev Joshi and District Cllr Stuart Ritchie.

100
Minutes of the last Meeting 

The Minutes of the meeting were approved, accepted and signed by the Chairman.                                         Action
101
Matters arising from the Minutes

1.  Minute 52.1 Operation Watershed. The Clerk had contacted Sue Furlong of WSCC once again and

received the following response regarding the Parish Council’s application for Operation Watershed –

 “Itchingfield Parish Council Application is included in the current Members Decision Report which is 

in Call-In.  As this grant fund is public money the Call-In process provides transparency on how funds 

are spent.”  The WSCC expect to raise a cheque for Itchingfield Parish Council around 2nd August and 

will send out with the Terms of Reference week commencing 7th August 2017.  The next stage would be 

for the Parish Council to contact the Contractor so they can arrange for the work to be carried out.     
Action

2.  Minute 52:2  Claim regarding damaged Fingerpost the Clerk had contact Marcus from Heritage 

Fingerpost Limited once again for an update.  Marcus said that the finger arms and lettering are complete


and he is just waiting for the column and overhead finial to be completed. 



Action 





  

                                                                                                                               102
Open Session for Members of the Public. – 
Richard Sutcliffe-Smith and Peter Bird were present.
Richard addressed the Parish Council with regard to Planning Application DC/17/1489 – Proposed 

erection of 3 x 4 bed dwellings on land to the rear of Appletrees and Sunnycroft in Two Mile Ash
Road.  Richard listed his objections to this planning application and the reasons why.  Richard also

gave the Parish Council a copy of his objections which he has sent in to HDC Planning on 22nd July 2017.

Peter Bird addressed the Parish Council as Vice-Chair of the Governing Body of Barns Green Primary
School and gave a brief update on the school's progress.  Firstly, Peter on behalf of the teaching staff, 
governors and especially the pupils, thanked the Parish Council for their outstanding support for the 
building of the new school.  He then followed by saying that the latest Ofsted inspection had taken
 place in March and the school had received a rating of ‘Good’.  In September, the school will be full 
with a total of 130 children in attendance.  In terms of staffing, there is a new Deputy Head, along 
with a new class teacher and two new Teaching Assistants starting in September.  This year the 
school achieved the Sussex Heritage Trust Award, a Silver Green Tree Award for recycling and a 
Silver Games Mark Award for Sports.  The money raised at the recent school fete will be used to fund

school priorities.  The Chairman said that she attended the fete but thought the surrounding grounds 
looked a bit shabby.  Peter said he will look into this.  The Barns Green Traffic Group had gone to see 
the Headteacher regarding road safety and a plan will be set up.  County Councillor Amanda Jupp said 
that that parking outside the school remains an issue and why has the school not considered asking 
parents to park further away and forming a parents' rota to walk the children to school wearing hi-vis 
jackets.  In the Autumn term, the school will be holding a ‘Walk to School Week’ with the children 
designing posters to highlight the dangers of speeding traffic.  
The Chairman thanked Peter for his report.

103
Planning Applications

1.  New Applications

DC/17/1590 – Mr. Ray Fisher on behalf of the IPCC, Itchingfield Parochial Church Council of

St. Nicolas Church, Itchingfield – Change of materials to replace the Horsham stone slab footpath

leading to the south door of the church with a resin bound aggregate path.

Itchingfield Parish Council has no objections and recommends for approval.
DC/17/1489 – Reside Developments, c/o ECE Planning Limited, Brooklyn Chambers, 11 Goring

Road, Worthing – The erection of 3 no. 4 bedroom residential dwellings and associated access at the 

land to the rear of Appletrees and Sunnycroft, Two Mile Ash Road.  

Itchingfield Parish Council recommends this application for refusal for the following reasons. Access 
roads are narrow and provide only limited access.  The entrance is close to the junction of The Hordens 
with Two Mile Ash which is a known accident “Black Spot” and is approximately 80 metres from Barns 
Green Primary School entrance.  The development is also inappropriate for the site due to parking
inadequacies and loss of privacy and amenity to existing properties.

Itchingfield Parish Council therefore recommends for refusal.


The Clerk to write to HDC Planning Department with the above representations.                                            Action
2.  DC/17/0486 – Upper Toat Cottage, Five Oaks Road, Slinfold.

Itchingfield Parish Council will not be attending the planning meeting as the Parish Council has already 
sent in a recommendation for refusal for the above planning application in April 2017.
104
Neighbourhood Development Plan 


The Chairman reported that there are now 29 sites that have been submitted to the Neighbourhood Plan


Steering Group to be considered for inclusion in the Neighbourhood Plan.  On Saturday 22nd July 2017

the Steering Group met with 7 Developers who each gave a 15 minute presentation to the Group.  Another


7 Developers will present to the Steering Group on Monday 31st July 2017.  The Steering Group are hoping

to assess each site throughout September.  The Group have asked for a Housing Survey and are obtaining


more up to date information for the Scoping Report.  The Group are also commissioning their own


Biodiversity Report and Land Appraisal.  


The Chairman said that the Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group are currently on target.
105
Report by County and District Councillors 
 
County Councillor Amanda Jupp gave the following report: 
1. Amanda reported that the Barns Green Traffic Group has been in touch with her and had a
Meeting with Chris Stark.  At this meeting they put forward two proposals.  One was for a 

rural footpath and roundabout at the Barns Green crossroads making the footpath part of

the road and not a kerb.  The second was for a public footpath from the railway crossing in

Chapel Road round past Sumners Pond entrance and up to Farm Close.  These schemes

are not likely to happen until 2019.

2. Amanda reported that there are to be ‘flashing lights’ installed near the school and also 
new lines are to be painted on the road near the school so if people park there enforcement

action can be taken.

3. Amanda reported that Billingshurst Parish Council has expressed concerns of incidents of

Anti-social behaviour at Kingfisher Farm.

District Cllr Patricia Youtan gave the following report:
1. Patricia reported that Kingfisher Farm applicant has asked for extra time for the Planning
Appeal to include 11 extra witness statements.  At present, the Appeal is scheduled for 11th 
and 12th September 2017.
2. Patricia reported that HDC are closer to completing a Gypsy Policy.  Barbara Childs, 

Strategic Planner at HDC has been told to get special full cabinet by 6 September for the

Gypsy Policy.  The new Chief Inspector of Police is preparing a full dossier of all incidents

that have been reported.

106
Grant Funding

One cheque had been drawn from the Itchingfield Parish Council Development Fund for

£20,190.00 to M. Holmes Construction Limited in respect of the opening payment for materials for


the Village Hall Extension Project.








Cheque














drawn

107
Accounts for Payment 

There were nine payments. 

£22.00 to EE Home Broadband in respect of the Internet Service for July 2017.  £72.00 to Barns Green 
and Itchingfield Village Hall in respect of the Annual Village Meeting on 6th June, the Neighbourhood 
Plan Meeting on 20th June and the Parish Council Meeting on 26th June 2017.  £270.00 to Vision ICT

Limited in respect of the Annual website hosting and support fee for May 2017 to April 2018.  £50.00

to Action in rural Sussex in respect of the Annual Membership 2017 to 2018.  £1,500.00 to Itchingfield


Parochial Church Council in respect of a grant towards the upkeep of the church year in 2017.  This was


Agreed at the Parish Council meeting on 28th November 2016.  £17.23 to SSE Southern Electric in respect

of the Maintenance Account for Q1 2017-18.  £920.82 to the Clerk comprising of £839.60 salary for July 
2017 and £81.22 expenses.  £21.28 to Chris Simpson for refreshments for the Neighbourhood Plan 
Meetings on Saturday 22nd July 2017 and petrol for the strimmer to cut the area by the railway crossing.  
£80.00 to Pat Cochran for Litter Warden duties for June 2017.
108
Correspondence 

1.
The Clerk received a letter from AON who is currently the Parish Council’s Insurance Policy



provider stating that AON has decided to cease its involvement in the Local Councils market



In line with changes to its UK strategy and so will not be offering renewal terms for the Parish 



Council’s Policy at its next renewal date.  AON has made arrangements for a renewal invitation 

from BHIB Limited who will be writing to the clerk in a few weeks.



Action 

109
Ancient Woodland

The Chairman reported that Elliot Clayton-Turner from Clayton Turner Trees and Gardens had cut the 

Orchard.  She will be asking him to cut this at least twice a year. In the meantime, it was agreed that 
a swathe of 2 metres adjoining the 4 neighbouring properties be maintained.  Chris Simpson to be asked 
if he will do this.
110
Police Matters/Highways/Emergency Planning/Litter


Police Matters - nothing to report.


Highways – nothing to report.

Emergency Planning – Cllr James Sheppard reported that 9 people had responded to his article in the 

BIG MAG regarding Emergency planning.  Once Cllr James Sheppard sends the plan to HDC the personal 

Data will remain confidential.  The Chairman will put an update on our facebook page.  


Action

Litter – The Clerk to write again to Billingshurst Parish Council regarding the litter in New Road.

Action
111
Any Other Business 


1.
The Clerk had received an email from Viv Diggens, Projects Committee Chair,



Billingshurst & District Lions regarding the Lions Centenary Project.  They are now




wanting details of projects that have been summitted so that they can choose which




project they are going to sponsor.  The Clerk to send the information to Jim Martin




and copy in Chris Simpson and Martin Hargrave with regard to the project of a new




Barns Green Children’s Playground.   





Action
112
Date of Next Meeting Monday 25th September 2017.  There being no other business the meeting finished 

at  9.30 pm. 

